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One Thing of Particular Importance

Fr. Nuno
My name is Nuno. Since this autumn, I have been one of the priests in charge of the
Tamatsukuri Parish. During this past month, I have met some faces I know, making me nostalgic,

and many new people. I feel the joy of returning to the Osaka Diocese.



I first came to Japan in the autumn of 1999. I was ordained in the Cathedral of Oporto,
Portugal, in the summer of that year and then sent to Japan. After I arrived, I became the
priest in charge of Kawachi Block, working in the same South Vicariate until 2009. I had
come to Japan as a very young priest and I had a chance to study again in 2009. I went to
Rome. There, I tried to take advantage of my 10 years in Japan as I deepened my knowledge.

I am no longer as young as when I came for the first time. Since I was away from Japan
for so long, I feel that I have to relearn many things, including the Japanese language,
now that I have returned to the Osaka Diocese. Please give me your help and advice.

I do not know much about Tamatsukuri Church yet, but there is one thing I think is
of particular importance. I would like the Tamatsukuri Church to be a place where more people
can meet with God and with others. T hope that these encounters will deepen through our prayers,
sharing, study, and acts of witness.

I would like to walk along with you, together with all the members of the Pastoral

Team. Thank vou, in advance, for your cooperation.

Fr. Alexandre Henriques de Lima Nuno




